
OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 4 -MAY 10 
Sunday, May 4 
9:00 a.m. Rehearsal for All Choirs—Sanctuary 
9:15                 Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes 
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Music Appreciation Luncheon 
 Visitation Assignments 
5:30 Youth Snack Supper 
6:00 Fulfilling the Promise Pot-Luck Supper 
Monday, May 5 
10:00 a.m. Monday Bible Study 
7:00 p.m. Boy Scout Troop 907 
7:30 Church Council 
Tuesday, May 6 
6:45-7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
Wednesday, May 7 
4:30 Media Center Open 
5:30-6:30 Supper Line Open 
6:15 Sunday School Council 
6:45 Prayer Meeting 
 Mission Friends, RAs, GAs, Challengers, Acteens 
7:30 Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal 
 

Workers in Worship Nursery   May 4, 10:30 a.m. 
Jean Dzeskewicz; Sybil McBride; Saundra Smith; Karen Le-
fler; Lisa Randleman; A.C. Larrimore; Charlie Jones; James 
Stoneman 
Greeters:  May 4 Russell Talley & Joy Minster 
Deacon of the Week: Carolyn Ely 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Mitch Edmonds 
Brookridge Driver:  May 4 Wilbert McBride 
Information Center for May: Frances Newton & Tom Hurst 

“A people gathered in Christ; nurtured in His Spirit; and sent in His name.” 

Volume 50 April 30, 2003 Number 18 

REPORT FROM APRIL 27, 2003 
Sunday School 295 
Worship 322 
Brookridge  33 
Budget Requirement To Date $208,788.05 
Budget Receipts To Date (81.46%) $170,075.11 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (90.52%) $672,620.83 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,600,111.01 
Balance Due on Building $454,467.46 

Family Night Supper, May 7! 
Spaghetti 

Tossed Salad  Bread Sticks 
Brownies 

Kids Meal:  Chicken Legs, Chips, Applesauce 
 Make your reservations by Tuesday, May 6! 

 
                      
 

THE WORSHIP OF GOD 
Sunday, May 4 

 

IN PRAISE OF MUSIC 
 

10:45 a.m. 
We’ll join the everlasting song… 

 

A worship service led by the 
Cherub Choir, Sing for God, Psalm 8:2, 

Ainesis, Youth Vocal Ensemble, Grace Notes, 
Channels, Sanctuary Bells & Sanctuary Choir 

 
The service will be followed by an 

Appreciation Luncheon in O. E. Smith Hall 
for all choir members and their families. 

 
Goal:  $4,000 

 

Received To Date: 
$4,338.00 

2003 SANCTUARY FLOWERS 
The following dates are available: 

 

 Aug. 10 Sept. 21 Oct. 5 Oct. 19
 Nov. 9 Nov. 16 Nov. 23 Nov. 30  
 Dec. 7 Dec. 28 

Christian love and sympathy are expressed 
to Betty Hardison in the death of her step- 
mother. 

The Wiggs WMU group will meet on May 6, 
at 1:00 at the home of Grace Wright. 

NEW FEDERAL LAW REGARDING 
PATIENT RIGHTS 

 

 A new federal law greatly restricts the disclosure of 
patient information by hospitals.  As a result, the Pastor 
and church office may not know that a member of the 
church has been admitted to the hospital.  If you are hos-
pitalized and would like to notify the church, it is impor-
tant that you or a family member call us (768-5870) as 
soon as possible.  Remember, hospitals no longer can 
provide this information to us. 
 College Park compiles a prayer list that contains 
names of persons who are known to be hospitalized or 
ill.  If you do not want your name and/or medical condi-
tion published on the church prayer list, you must inform 
the church office.   

Fulfilling The Promise Follow-up  
Pot-Luck Supper 

Sunday, May 4 
6:00 p.m. 
Smith Hall 

There will be no Bible Study on Sunday night due to the  
Pot-Luck Supper. 



Crisis Control Gifts for May:  
Applesauce or Laundry Detergent 

 

*“Whatever you do for one of the least of these brothers of 
mine, you do for me.”    Matthew 25:40 

 Thank you again for your love and encouragement!  The 
service Sunday was very meaningful for me and my family, 
and the reception Sunday afternoon was wonderful.  We feel 
truly blessed to serve with you! 
 This spring, I will be preaching a special series of ser-
mons, entitled “Home Improvement 101.”  This series will 
begin on Mother’s Day, and will conclude on Father’s Day.  
Please feel free to pick up some of the color posters we  
printed for the purpose of inviting others here for worship 
during this special emphasis! 

   Ramon Smith 

      We had a great time last week in California, but it is 
sure good to be back in Winston-Salem.  I appreciate so 
many of you inquiring about our trip and our experience.  
We are grateful for having had the opportunity. 
 As I hope you all know by now, this Sunday, May 4, 
will be what we’ve come to call In Praise of Music, our mu-
sic appreciation Sunday.  All our choirs will lead in our 
morning worship. All choirs will have a joint rehearsal at 
9 a.m. that morning in the Sanctuary. Following the ser-
vice we will have our annual appreciation luncheon in 
Smith Hall for all choir members and their families.  We 
will use this time together in Smith Hall to recognize each 
choir member, hear more from our children’s choirs, and 
just enjoy celebrating what we’ve shared together this year.  
Remember that this event concludes the choir year for all 
groups except the Sanctuary Choir.   
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Our prayers and support are offered to the fol-
lowing members of our church family who are, 
or have been in the hospital in the last week: 

Judy Hale 

MT. OUTREACH 
 

      In the hallway outside of Smith 
Hall, you can find information about 
the Draper family—the family that we 
will be building a home for this sum-
mer.   Sign-up sheets are also avail-
able so that you may begin planning 

your participation in our annual Mt. Outreach project.  
Mark your calendars now for this special week.  We 
will be leaving for Kentucky on Sunday, June 29!! 
 A special thank-you to Heather Corn for de-
signing the Mt. Outreach display.  She has included a 
tape measure on the bottom to track our progress to-
ward our goal of $20,000.  Great job, Heather!! 

 I am very excited to be back for the summer!   We have 
wonderful activities planned for the children.  To start the sum-
mer off, I will be hosting a Registration Fair on Wednesday,  
May 7, during Family Night Supper from 5:30 to 6:30 outside of 
Smith Hall.   Make sure that you drop by to see the wonderful 
activities that will teach the children of our church what it means 
to be a Christian.   
 Children’s Camp is right around the corner—May 23-25. 
Our theme this year is “Under Construction.”   Vacation Bible 
School will be June 9 -13.   Joy Minster will again be our Direc-
tor; she did a wonderful job last year! 
 Beginning the Tuesday after VBS, June17, we will take a 
Space Adventure with the 3-2-1 Penguins Club.   
 Come by May 7 and get the details to register your children 
and their friends for the exciting events of the summer. 
     In Christ, 
     Angie  

 

May 11 “What M-O-M Stands For” 
May 18 “Guidelines: Graduation 2003” 
May 25 “Remembering People” 
June 1  “’Yes’ to Jesus, but  
   ‘No’ to the Church?!!” 
June 8     “How to Lose Your Kingdom  
   In One Generation” 
June 15 “God’s Pattern for Fatherhood” 
 

Invite Someone to Church This Spring! 

 
 
Congratulations to Brett and Tracy Ledgerwood on 
the birth of their son, Bryant Carter, on April 25, 2003. 


